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                           “For of him, and through him, and to him, are all things: to whom be glory for ever. Amen.”  Romans 11:36 

 
January 2022 

 
Dear Brethren, 

 
“Remember these, O Jacob and Israel; for thou art my servant: I have formed thee; thou 

art my servant: O Israel, thou shalt not be forgotten of me.”  (Isaiah 44:21). Greetings once 
again from Western Australia in the precious name of Jesus Christ. We trust that this report 
finds each one rejoicing in the Covenant-Keeping God. 

 
It is a blessing to be able to report that the local chapter of the RSL (Military Returned & 

Services League) in Dongara has granted me permission to use their meeting hall for Sunday 
services. It is in a good location, visible, and very suited for our needs, for which we thank the 
Lord. I am finalizing details with their president to begin services. 

 
In addition, I am having more Gospel bulletins printed to be distributed in the areas of 

Dongara and Port Dennison, as well as some announcements to post at various locations in 
both communities announcing our services. Since both towns have a postal delivery service, I 
hope to be able to place the Gospel bulletins at each mailbox as well. I am always hopeful too 
for opportunities to talk to people as I’m out in the community.  

 
 Our sincere thanks for your continued love, encouragement, prayers, and support for the 
Lord’s work in Australia and Papua New Guinea.  
 
Love in Christ, 
Frank James 
 
 

News From The HomefrontNews From The HomefrontNews From The HomefrontNews From The Homefront    
 
Stepping Inside The Garage –  
 
“I almost didn’t tell you but feel that I need to.”  That had me puzzled and at full attention. Frank 
then said that when he opened the door to the garage and stepped out, a mouse landed on his 
shoulder, and then jumped down, and with a few squeals scampered off.  Therefore, he wanted 
me to open the door to the garage and pause a few seconds before going in. He thought the 
mouse had climbed up the door or wall and was looking for a way to get into the house. He 

hasn’t seen it since then and wondered if they scared each other. 
���� 

 
A friend in Christ, Cyd James 


